
Mission Trip to Mozambique April 2022. 

It was a great privilege to begin travelling again on 

mission as I joined Paul Simpson at the end of April 

2022 on a week’s trip to Maputo and then further 

north to Guinjata Bay on the coast in Inhambane 

province. Paul and I used to be based together in Pietermaritzburg and he has 

subsequently planted churches and is currently doing an excellent work in helping to 

strengthen existing apostolic men particularly in Africa. 

We teamed up with Calmito Naife in Maputo – 

Calmito is also a dear friend of mine who also 

leads a growing apostolic group in Mozambique. 

It was so good being in Mozambique again and 

being involved in gospel and leadership training 

again with leaders from several other regions. 

The Lord really honoured our time together and I 

was privileged and humbled to hear amazing 

testimonies and reports from what God is doing 

in the lives of many faithful church leaders in that 

nation. It really seems like the bride of Jesus 

Christ is awakening again with fresh gospel 

vigour after a long lockdown under Covid! Let’s 

continue to pray for Mozambique and Paul and 

Calmito in 

reaching the 

unreached 

areas of 

Mozambique 

with the 

gospel. 

 

Blessings 

Craig Botha 


